

MERRY CHRISTMAS 2018!

Dear Ministry Partners, Prayer Warriors, and Friends,

We hope you have a wonderful Christmas and New Year!

We want to thank you for your continued gifts and prayers for our ministry in 10 nations around the world: Kenya, Tanzania, Uganda, Burundi, India, Pakistan, Afghanistan, Ukraine, Russia, and the United States. Through your gifts and prayers, you are regularly discipling over 110,000 students just in Kenya, as well as having founded the 30+ churches we have planted in India and Tanzania, the 15 churches we have in Pakistan, the one we have in Afghanistan, and the one church we have in Russia. In other words, your gifts and prayers are changing the lives of tens of thousands of people around the world, through New Fire.

This Christmas, please pray for us, daily if you can, for:

- 1) The United States: Please pray for our speaking in churches and on many campuses (universities and high schools) while we are "in country" this next year. Please pray for our excellent Executive Assistant/Office Manager Laura Tripp and our new Administrative Assistant/Project Manager Jasmine Chavis, as they learn to run the office.
- 2) **Kenya:** We have the great privilege of discipling what has grown, over the last 16 years, to 110,000 students in the schools of Kenya per year. Please continue to pray that our staff is faithful in visiting the schools and teaching the Biblical curriculum we taught them. These staff are leading one of the greatest movements of God in Africa! Pray for the Somalis our students are leading to Christ in the upcoming Soccer Tournament, December 11-16th.



Many thousands come nightly to our city-wide evangelistic crusades.

- 3) <u>Tanzania:</u> Please pray for the 15+ churches we started there, and our ministry in the schools there. Praise God for the open doors in Eastern Africa!
- 4) **Uganda:** Pray for the ministry in Uganda with its School of Discipleship.
- 5) **Burundi:** Please pray for our new leader, Bishop Hezroni, and his team's ministry to many students in this poorest country in the world, where the average yearly income per person is about \$215!
- 6) <u>India:</u> In this soon-to-be largest country in the world in population (with already well over a billion people), please continue to pray for the 15 churches we started there and their continued growth.
- 7) **Pakistan:** We have a unique, unheard-of, God-given opportunity to reach much of this 5th largest country in the world, and the largest Muslim country in the world (next to Indonesia). Please pray for NFC's upcoming Christmas TV broadcast for the seventh year in a row, to <u>literally millions of Muslims!</u> And please pray for the approximately 15 churches we started there when we first began traveling overseas.
- 8) **Afghanistan:** Our one secret church here needs your prayers.
- 9) <u>Ukraine:</u> Please pray for missionary Kyle Eipperle, a student who came to Christ during one of Dr. Boyd's campus outreaches, and his ministry in Ukraine.
- 10) Russia: Please pray for the church we started in Russia in "Dirtytown."

Your prayers have made, and do make, all the difference, as well as your generous gifts to keep the ministry going and growing.

Celebrating Jesus' birthday with you,

0306 & Mallory

P.S. God has given us one of the greatest ministry opportunities in the world with our Christmas Message in Pakistan to millions of people for the seventh year in a row...pray that many will come to Christ!



P.P.S. We welcome our second granddaughter to the Boyd family! Bobby & Jenny's daughter, **Everly Anne Boyd**, was born on June 14, 2018.